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DIOCESAN CIRCULAR Number 10, Series of 2025 
 
To: All Clergy, Religious, and Lay Faithful 
From: Legazpi PWD Ministry 
Re: All Pastors, Parish Administrators, and Parish Commissions on Social Concerns (PCSC) 
 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
The Persons with Disabilities (PWD) Ministry of our Diocese, in collaboration with the              
Albay Provincial Persons with Disabilities Affairs Office (APPDAO), is pleased to invite each 
Parish and Quasi-Parish to send one (1) representative to our very first foundational activity: 
 

DISABILITY SENSITIVITY TRAINING 
March 22, 2025 | 7:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

SEDP Hall, 4th Floor The Chancery, Albay Cathedral Compound, Legazpi City 
 
This training aims to equip participants with a deeper awareness and understanding of the needs 
and gifts of PWDs, fostering a more inclusive and welcoming parish community. 
 
There is no registration fee for this event. Participants will be provided with meals and training 
materials. We encourage parishes and quasi-parishes to carefully select representatives who have the 
willingness and commitment to lead in this important ministry. 
 
For confirmation of attendance or further inquiries, kindly contact the Legazpi PWD Ministry 
through 0945 568 0330. We look forward to your participation in this meaningful endeavor. 
 
 

In the PEACE that binds us all, 
 
 
 

+ JOEL Z. BAYLON, D.D. 
Bishop of Legazpi 

 
By mandate of His Excellency,  
The Bishop of Legazpi: 
 
 
Fr. Gem Norries S. Penetrante, T.O.Carm. 
Chancellor 

Please keep on file 
1 March 2025 


